State of Illlinois ' _
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY MEMORANDUM

DATE: July 28, 2000

TO: Tod Rowe, Manager, Emergency Response_’Unit
FROM: Cheryl Kelley - OCS/ERU - Collinsville

SUBJECT: Marion Co/ Wamac - John Prior
IEMA# 2001370

On July 24, 2000, Cheryl Kelley conducted a site visit to a Prior Oil Company 3 barrel crude oil
spill in Wamac, IEMA# 20001370.

. The spill was reported as 1 /2 bbl. The oily straw was still in Fulton Creek.
«  There was a little crude oil in Fulton Creek.
. This inspector tried to contact John Prior who was not available since the inspection.

. On July 28, 2000, this inspector spoke to John Prior and all the crude oil and oily straw
were removed from Fulton Creek on July 26, 2000. The movable single test tank was
removed from the spill location. The oily straw was removed from the spill location and
new straw was placed there to absorb additional oil. Mr. Prior will till up the
contaminated soil within the next week and apply fertilizer to it.
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INSPECTION PHOTOS

DATE: 7-24-2000 SITE #: CO.: MARION/WAMAC
TIME: 2:10 SITE NAME: PRIOR OIL COMPANY |
PHOTOGRAPH TAKEN R ST S

BY: CLK

COMMENTS: Pictures taken
toward:
IEMA # 20001370

ROLL#: 288 PHOTO#: 5

DATE: 7-24-2000

TIME: 2:20

PHOTOGRAPH TAKEN
BY: CLK

COMMENTS: Pictures taken

toward:
I[EMA # 20001370
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